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The Department of Planning is in receipt of City Council Bill #16-0651, which would exempt
certain properties containing community-managed open space from the City's real property tax;
define certain terms; set the requirements for properties to qualify for the real property tax
exemption; and provide for a special effective date.

The Department of Planning recommends approval of City Council Bill #16-0651.
Community-managed open spaces in Baltimore include community gardens, small recreation
and relaxation spaces, forest patches, and other sites that add value to our neighborhoods,
improve health and wellness, preserve our ecological systems, and stabilize surrounding
property values.

These sites are typically held in non-profit ownership dedicated to the community open space
use. In the unusual circumstance of a community managed space being sold for development,
this bill provides for it to revert to full tax status,

The City has a strong interest in encouraging the development, maintenance, and protection of
community-managed open spaces, and this bill will support these goals by making it
economically feasible for such sites to be managed in the long-term. The adoption of this bili
supports existing City plans and priorities, including the Baltimore Sustainability Plan, Urban
Agriculture Plan, Vacants to Value, and the Growing Green Initiative.

The Department of Planning also recommends the following amendments to the bill:

¢ Change the word “must” in section B-1 to “may.” The reason for this change is that the
bill is already sufficiently detailed so as to allow for its enforcement. Stating that the
Director of Finance may adopt rules and regulations for its enforcement allows the
Department of Finance to retain regulatory authority over the tax credit, but will allow
it to take effect even if such rules and regulations are not adopted.

e Change “1 acre” to “2 acres™ in section C-1. The reason for this change is that, while
most community-managed open spaces in a cultivated state are under one acre in size,
some may be slightly larger. Changing the maximum size to two acres will allow for
the credit to apply to these occasional cases, without allowing for very large sites
beyond the scope of the credit.

1400-10-53



e Change “8 acres” to “10 acres” in section C-2. The reason for this change is that a
sensitive environmental area in a natural state that is up to ten acres in size could still
constitute a community-managed open space. Changing the maximum size to ten acres
will allow for the credit to apply to these cases, without allowing for very large sites
beyond the scope of the credit.

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Laurie Feinberg, Assistant Director at 410-396-
1275.
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